
 

During the monthly Session meeting held on November 27, 2023: 

• The newly elected Elders and Deacons were in attendance and met in small groups 
with current Session members to share their Statements of Faith. Session members 
listened, asked questions and commented. The examinations of each newly elected 
officer were upheld. 

• Authorized Mission Ministry to be responsible for approving transfers of funds from our 
Kenya Well designated fund to the Macedonia Water project as needed. This  
approximately $29,000 has previously been donated to Sardis for this specific project. 

• Approved recommendation from Worship Ministry to have one worship service at 
10:00 a.m. from May 26 through September 15 of 2024, with location of services to be 
determined at a future date. 

• Received information from Stewardship, Administration and Finance regarding 2024 
pledges and budget. 

• Received a report from Personnel regarding the hiring of Leigh Ann Duncan as  
Director of Operations. She will be expected to be responsible for supervision of  
administrative staff, and because of that Personnel recommended that Amy Read  
continue a twenty hour per week schedule as Finance Manager. This was approved 
by Session. 


